## Grenfell Tower Inquiry

The Rt Hon Sir Keir Starmer MP
Prime Minister
10 Downing Street
LONDON
SW1A 2AA

/6 February 2025

Dear Prime Minister,

When I wrote to you on 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2024 enclosing the final report of the Grenfell Tower Inquiry I said that I would write to you again when all remaining administrative matters and the transfer of the Inquiry's records had been completed.

I am pleased to inform you that all the evidence disclosed to core participants has now been transferred to The National Archives. All remaining documents, including the Inquiry's administrative records, are held by the Cabinet Office. I understand that the Cabinet Office is in the process of transferring any administrative records significant in explaining the conduct of the Inquiry to The National Archives.

I am therefore now pleased to confirm in accordance with section 14 of the Inquiries Act 2005 that the Inquiry has fulfilled its Terms of Reference.

Your Sucerely,
Matri More Brick

The Rt Hon Sir Martin Moore-Bick

Secretariat: 70 Whitehall, London, SW1A 2AS